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COVID-19 Vaccination Public Health – Seattle & King County 

During vaccination you will be asked for your identification, insurance information, and 

consent to perform the test and allow Public Health-Seattle & King County to bill your 

insurance.  

Will I be charged for COVID-19 vaccination? 

Regardless of whether you have health insurance, you will not be charged for 

vaccination and you will not receive a bill. If you are insured, Public Health-Seattle & 

King County may bill of your private insurance, Medicaid, and Medicare.  

Notice of Privacy Practices Acknowledgement of Receipt 

Consent Language to Bill and Treat 

HIPAA requires that we make the Notice of Privacy Practices available to you. The Notice of 

Privacy Practices has been provided to you either in paper at the COVID Vaccine site, 

electronically and is available on Public Health’s web site. For more information, please read the 

attached Notice of Privacy Practices.  

URL Link to the NOPP: www.kingcounty.gov/nopp 

*Release of Benefits and Information: I authorize my insurance benefits to be paid directly to the
medical provider. I authorize the medical provider or Insurance Company to release any
information required for this claim. I certify that the information that I provided is accurate, to the
best of my knowledge.

http://www.kingcounty.gov/nopp

